
Town Board Minutes  
   May 11, 2010 

 
 

The regular May meeting of the Torrey Town Board held at 56 Geneva St. Dresden, was called to 
order at 7:30 PM by Supervisor Flynn. 

 

Present: Patrick Flynn, Council: Burge W. Morris, John Martini 
Excused: Council, Linda K. Francisco,  Colby Petersen 
Others: District Legislators Tim Dennis, George Thompson, Ward Lampman, , Steve Eskildsen Dick 
Mashewske 
 

Mr. Flynn led the pledge of allegiance 
 

Mr. Flynn presented the abstracts of vouchers for audit. 
Motion by Mr. Morris 2nd Mr. Martini, that the bills on the General A & B Funds  in the amount of  
$ 3,968.98 be paid, carried by all. 
Motion by Mr. Martini 2nd Mr. Morris, that the bills on the Highway DA & DB Funds in the amount of 
$ 4 36,520.67 be paid carried by all. 
Motion by Mr. Martini, 2nd Mr. Morris that the 2nd installment on the 2010 Fire contract in the amount of 
$ 42,000. be paid carried by all. 
Motion by Mr. Morris, 2nd Mr. Martini that the bills on the SD Watershed Fund in the amount of  
$ 694.71 be paid, carried by all. 
 

Motion by Mr. Martini, 2nd Mr. Morris authorizing the Supervisor to sign an Indemnification Agreement 
with Yates County Highway Dept., carried by all. 
 

Motion by Mr. Martini, 2nd Mr. Morris appointing Linda Lefko to the Board of Assessment review for a 
term to May 2015, carried by all. 
Motion by Mr. Morris 2nd Mr. Martini, to re-appoint Anthony Cannizzaro to the ZBA term to May 2015 
and Jon “ Jack” Hessney to the Planning Board for a term to May 2015 carried by all. 
 

Highway report given. Mr. Mashewske reported that the old roller brought $ 4000. at the auction, this 
will be split with Milo. Co owner of old and new roller. 
A tree was cut down at the Town’s public beach property, upon further investigation it was determined 
that neighboring property owner contracted this tree service and has two boats and construction 
debris lying on the right of way. Clerk instructed to send letter to owner to clear right of way and no 
further contracted work on Town  property without Towns written permission. 
A discussion regarding rental properties and neighboring properties that use the parking lot at the 
park. Signs will be installed that when park is closed, all vehicles will be towed at owners expense. 
 

Code / Watershed written report submitted as Mr. Kenville was absent. 
 

Motion by Mr. Morris, 2nd Mr. Martini to approve the minutes of the April 13th meeting as written 
carried by all. 
 

Correspondence- 
 Yates Co. Emergency Management, Hazardous Mitigation workshop 6/2/10 8:30-noon,  
YC Auditorium all Town officials urged to attend. 
 

Tim Dennis reported for YC Legislator, the County will not be spending extra $$ on highways due to 
no state funding, presently funding for present running state programs is not coming in right now due 
to the budget not passing. The county is not anticipating CHIPS funding this year so projects are 
delayed and some halted indefinitely.  
 

There being no further business before the board, Mr. Flynn made a motion at 7:58 PM  to go into 
executive session to discuss a possible County-Town employee contract, 2nd Mr. Martini, carried. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Betty M. Daggett 
Town Clerk 
 
No minutes from Executive session were taken as there was no action taken. 
Patrick Flynn 


